
 

 

 

 

Chairperson Steffens called the meeting to order.  In attendance were Commissioners Coffey 

and Abriel.  Also present were, CEO Hendrick, General Counsel Jordan, CCO Daly, CFO Stuto, 

DSI Schneidawin, DEA Vavura, SCM Yagan, Director of Security Stock, Administrative 

Assistant DiLillo and Logistec General Manager Bill Ring.   

 

Chairperson Steffens introduced the minutes of the May 22, 2024 Commission meeting.  No 

changes were made to the minutes.  Chairperson Steffens called for a motion to approve the 

minutes.  A motion was made by Commissioner Abriel, seconded by Commissioner Coffey and 

passed unanimously. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Each resident listed below spoke to the APDC Board about their perspective related to the 

Port Expansion Project: 

 

Joanne Maier – 11 Anders Lane, Glenmont 

Sylvia Rowlands – 54 Halter Rd., Glenmont 

Paul Rowlands – 54 Halter Rd., Glenmont 

 

Rev. Kate Drefke, Chaplain for Albany Maritime Ministry reported to the Board that the 

Maritime Ministry has obtained additional volunteers, which will make a great impact on 

supporting the seafarers. 

 

   FINANCIAL UPDATE 

 

CFO Stuto presented the budget results through May 31, 2024.  She reported that the actual to 

budget is on target through May, noting that it was a strong month for dockage and security 

fees.  Operating expenses year to date are under budget by $200,000, which is a favorable 

change from last month. Year to date projection has remained constant from last month with 

the expectation to be under budget by $160,000 at the end of the year.  Depreciation expense  

continues to be over budget and is expected to remain so throughout the end of the year. 

Development expense is ahead of budget by $2 million, but she currently projects it to be under 

budget by the end of the year.  Capital grant revenue, which represents the DOT PFRAP grant,  
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is behind budget year to date but expects to be near budget at the end of the year.  The year to 

date change in net position is a negative $1.3 million, but with the projected grant revenue and 

private partnership CFO Stuto expects to be at a $1.2 million positive change in net position at 

the end of the year. 

 

              CEO UPDATE 

 

• CEO Hendrick spoke about two events he attended at the White House within the last 

two months.  One was related to net zero emissions and the other was a  maritime 

meeting with Rear Admerial Ann Phillips, Administrator for the Department of 

Transportation Maritime Administration. 

 

• CEO Hendrick, General Counsel Jordan and CFO Stuto attended the North Atlantic Port 

Association meeting that was held in June in Portsmouth, New Hampshire. 

 

• CEO Hendrick noted that he will be scheduling meetings with Commissioner Coffey, 

Board Treasurer, Chairperson Steffens and CFO Stuto to discuss next year’s budget. 

 

 

EXTERNAL AFFAIRS AND COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE 

 

DEA Vavura provided the Board with an update on the recent media coverage related to 

maritime activity and offshore wind developments.  She noted that the Port recently received 

positive media coverage related to the Port’s Green Marine certification and the zero emissions 

grant application submission.  She reported that Port staff hosted a foreign trade zone event last 

month as well as a visit from Captain Jonathan Andrechik, Commander of the U.S. Coast 

Guard.  Port staff assisted and participated in various video and photo opportunities which 

included the ro-ro ramp, the hoppers at Ardent Mills and the bridge construction at the 

expansion site. 

 

SHIPS, BARGES & TONNAGE UPDATE 

 

Logistec General Manager Bill Ring provided the Board with an update on maritime activity 

through the  month of  May.  He reported that terminal activity is currently slow.  One wheat 

ship came into the Port and one generator came through the Port by rail, which then was 

transported to a barge via the ro-ro ramp.  There was an increase in wheat for the month, 

bringing in just under 70,000 tons for the year.  Longshore hours are up 43% year to date 

compared to last year.  There was one incident on the wheat vessel, which now brought the 

safety record to 18 days without lost time.   A wood pulp vessel and one export scrap vessel are 

expected to come into port in June.   The new hoppers for importing grain have been delivered 

to Ardent Mills.  Ardent staff will be working on prepping them for use in September when the 

next wheat ship is expected to come in. 
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Chairperson Steffens asked what attributed to the increase of longshore hours year to date.  Bill 

Ring noted that it was primarily due to a cable transfer vessel and two wheat ships. 

 

REAL PROPERTY/DEVELOPMENT UPDATE 

 

CCO Daly provided the Board with an update on the Federal EPA Clean Ports grant submission. 

She noted that the Port team submitted an application under two categories; zero emission 

equipment and air quality feasibility planning infrastructure. The award notifications are 

expected within the next few months.  She also reported that Port staff is currently working on 

other grant funding submissions; one  under the  FAST NY Infrastructure 

Improvements Program, which relates to utility work and preparedness and the other 

submission to NYSERDA. 

 

CCO Daly, who is a member herself, provided the Board of the Capital Region Economic 

Development Council with an update related to offshore wind.  She also participated in 

discussions with the Board on developing an infrastructure subcommittee to focus on future 

endeavors. 

 

Port Staff attended an investor event at General Electric hosted by CEG.  The Port hosted the 

NYS Department of States Office of Planning, Development and Community Infrastructure 

staff.  Port staff, local stakeholders, City of Albany staff and residents provided participants 

with information, updates and a tour of the Port and the Expansion Project. 

 

CCO Daly and DSI Schneidawin participated in discussions with the U.S. Department of 

Energy’s Manufacturing and Supply Chain Office, focusing on offshore wind readiness 

assessment in the United States.  Port staff also joined the NY League of Conservation Voters 

along with the NYS Assistant Secretary for the Environment to discuss how they can represent 

the Port on environmental initiatives. 

 

SCM Yagan provided the Board with an update on the Expansion Project.  He stated that ground 

water monthly sampling continues to be performed with no issues to report.  The installation of 

the site cap, which is made of dense graded aggregate, is progressing.  Demolition work at 700 

Smith Blvd. will begin within the next few weeks.  Subbase and binder material has been 

installed on Normanskill Street.  Bridge steel erection is currently taking place.  The shoulder 

widening work on River Road is complete as well as the installation of guide rail.  Signalization 

road work will take place on River Road and Corning Hill Road in August. 

 

SCM Yagan also noted that a team from Equinor came to the Port Expansion Site to perform a 

construction safety workshop which resulted in a positive report, including no injuries and no 

loss of time on the project. 
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WEBSITE DESIGN AND TECHNOLOGY SERVICES 

 

CFO Stuto presented Resolution 15-2024 related to website design and technology services. 

The APDC issued an RFQ to solicit bids for website design and technology services and 

received five qualification submissions which were reviewed by a committee and evaluated.  

Based on the evaluation process the review committee determined Upside Collective to be a 

qualified and responsible bidder and recommended that the Board award the contract to them 

at a cost not to exceed $58,920.  Chairperson Steffens called for a motion to approve Resolution 

15-2024 as presented.  A motion was made by Commissioner Coffey, seconded by 

Commissioner Abriel and passed unanimously. 

 

NYSDOT PFRAP GRANT CONTRACT AUTHORIZATION 

 

CCO Daly presented Resolution 16-2024 related to the NYSDOT PFRAP grant contract award.  

She provided the Board with an overview of the Heavy Lift Wharf Deck and Rail Enhancement 

project and the specific budget details.  A brief discussion took place.  Chairperson Steffens 

called for a motion to approve Resolution 16-2024 authorizing the CEO to execute all necessary 

agreements, certifications or reimbursement requests for NYSDOT funding on behalf of the 

Chairperson of the APDC with NYSDOT.  A motion was made by Commissioner Abriel, 

seconded by Commissioner Coffey and passed unanimously. 

 

                                        OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Chairperson Steffens acknowledged and congratulated CEO Hendrick on his 20 years of service 

at the Port of Albany.  She also congratulated CCO Daly on being named to “Power 50 Women” 

list by the Albany Business Review. 

      

    EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

Chairperson Steffens called for a motion to enter into Executive Session for the purpose of 

discussing the proposed acquisition, sale or lease of real property.  A motion was made by 

Commissioner  Coffey, seconded by Commissioner Abriel and passed unanimously. 

 

No action was taken during Executive Session.  The regular meeting resumed. 

 

   NEXT MEETING 

 

Chairperson Steffens informed all those in attendance that the next meeting of the APDC 

Board of Commissioners will be Friday July 19, 2024 immediately following the Finance 

Committee meeting being held at 12:00 noon. 

 

Chairperson Steffens called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  A motion was made by 

Commissioner  Abriel, seconded by Commissioner Coffey and passed unanimously.  The 

meeting was adjourned. 


